March 19, 1999
Policy Manual for 

Public Participation in

Transportation Projects 

Memorandum

To: 
Mr. David R. Gehr,


Attached is copy of the latest revision to Location and Design’s “Policy Manual for Public Participation in Transportation Projects”.   The intent of this revision is to update the manual based on current federal and state guidelines.  This includes guidance for the “open forum public hearing process”, the “traditional town hall meeting”, and guidance for participation by special interest groups in the public meetings process.  This manual reflects the inclusion of the Department’s current process for providing increased public participation in the project development process.


I would appreciate your review and comment of the content of the manual before its presentation to the Commonwealth Transportation Board for review. If questions arise or additional information is needed, please contact me.  The manual is being prepared for presentation to our in house personnel the week of June 14.  As a part of this presentation FHWA will provided a review of the importance of public participation in all stages of project development.

Jimmy T. Mills

State Location and Design Engineer

